
Leaders’ update  
A message from Director Gordon Ginder  
 
We are pleased to share with you an update from the senior leader’s retreat where Massey’s 
program leaders, associate directors, administrative leaders and other senior center leaders met 
earlier this month to strategically plan the center’s short-term and long-term efforts and 
priorities. Discussed were the new NCI CCSG guidelines and how Massey should define our 
catchment area; ways to strengthen our basic and translational science; ideas for fostering 
increased collaboration of basic and translational science with population sciences; identification 
of key recruitments; opportunities to enhance education; and approaches for further 
development of research programs. We will continue to update you as more details are fleshed 
out. 
 
Occupants of the Massey Research Pavilion on the top two floors of the new McGlothlin Medical 
Education Center moved in on April 1. Now housed in the Pavilion are many of Massey’s 
medical oncology and hematology clinical investigators; Division of Hematology, Oncology and 
Palliative Care administrators; clinical research nurses and associates; and clinical research 
regulatory and affiliations staff. Also located there is space for a permanent associate director 
for clinical research and medical director for the clinical trials office, both of which are under 
active recruitment. In addition, space has been allocated for investigators in prevention and 
control research. 
 
The National Institutes of Health is making an important change to its grant submission 
requirements that could greatly impact your NIH grant award funding. Beginning in 2008, the 
NIH Public Access began requiring that all peer-reviewed articles that arise from NIH supported 
research have a PMCID number. As of July 1, 2013, the NIH will begin delaying the processing 
of a non-competing continuation grant award if any publications arising from the award are not 
in compliance with the policy. Massey senior scientific writer Kevin Hogan will hold two seminars 
for Massey researchers to present how to ensure that the NIH does not delay processing your 
award due to a lack of PMCID numbers on your reported publications. The seminars will be held 
in Thalhimer Conference Room in Goodwin Research Laboratory on Friday, May 10, 9-10 a.m., 
and Friday, May 17, 3-4 p.m. This workshop will cover: (1) when the policy is applicable; (2) 
avoiding copyright issues; (3) how PMCIDs, PMIDs and NIHMSIDs differ and how they should 
be used; (4) the four methods for obtaining PMCID and NIHMSID numbers; and (5) how to 
include the numbers when citing a publication. The workshop is recommended for those 
involved in writing NIH grant applications and progress reports, (faculty, post-docs, graduate 
students and staff) as well as staff involved in obtaining PMCID numbers for faculty member 
publications. Invitations will be sent out soon and I strongly encourage you to attend. 
 
We hope you are finding this newsletter helpful, and we invite you to share with us your input as 
to how it can better serve you. We also request that you share your noteworthy news to be 
considered for inclusion in future issues of the newsletter – we would like to feature more 
research members. Please send your news to Alaina Farrish in the Communications Office at 
akfarrish@vcu.edu.  
 
Best regards,  
 
Gordon D. Ginder, M.D., Director 


